Sauquoit Valley Central School District

2601 Oneida Street » Sauquoit, New York 13456

Ronald J. Wheelock, Superintendent Kimberly Hibbard, District Treasurer

Phone: 315.839.6311 Fax: 839.5352 Phone: 839.6313 Fax: 839.5352
Mark R. Putnam Peter R. Madden Brian D. Read
Elementary School Principal Middle School Principal High School Principal
Phone: 839.6339 Fax: 839.6366 Phone: 839.6371 Fax: 839.6390 Phone: 839.6316 Fax: 839.6397
Douglas E. Jones Stephen W. Parker Craig Manderville
Athletic Director Director of Facilities Ill Transportation Supervisor
Phone: 839.6330 Fax: 839.6397 Phone: 839.6333 Fax: 839.5352 Phone: 839.6318 Fax: 839.6386

April 6, 2020

Dear parents and guardians,

Today, Governor Cuomo has issued another executive order directing the state’s school
buildings to remain closed for an additional two weeks through April 28 with an anticipated
return to school on April 29. Schools will continue to provide and support students with remote
instruction during this extended closure.

Instructional materials for students for this next two week interval, may be picked up at
your child’s school building on April 15" from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Please return the
school work that was distributed for the initial closure at the same time as pick up.

Daily meals will also continue to be available to all children 18 years of age and under through
April 28.

We encourage all students to continue their learning while school buildings are closed, and for
all families to stay home whenever possible. Providing continuity of learning and distribution of
meals for our students remains a priority and should continue uninterrupted. Students should
regularly check their student email accounts for any instructions or assignments from their
teachers. Parents may contact their child’s teacher for specific email log-in information as
needed. It is imperative that students take their school work, albeit remotely, as serious
as if school was still under normal operations.

The school grounds are closed for use until further notice out of respect for social
distancing protocols. The track may be used for walking/running so long as social
distancing practices are followed. Your obedience to this directive from the County
Executive is expected and appreciated.

We will continue to provide important information to you as it becomes available. Since this
situation continues to evolve, we encourage you to regularly check our website
www.svcsd.org for the latest updates.

We hope you and your families are staying safe and healthy during this uncertain time.
Sincerely,

Ronalg Wheelock

Superintendent of Schools

Our mission is to ensure that each student will become a life-long learner and a responsible citizen in an ever-changing world.



